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1 HCC Respnse to Consultation on 30mph BGLane 090124 
 

 

Item 101b – Response to Proposed 30mph Speed Limit Extension and Proposed 

40mph Speed Limit - Bullens Green Lane , Colney Heath. 

 
From: Luke Dunne <Luke.Dunne@hertfordshire.gov.uk> On Behalf Of DMTRO 

Sent: Tuesday, January 9, 2024 11:41 AM 

To: clerk@colneyheathparishcouncil.gov.uk 

Subject: RE: Proposed 30mph Speed Limit Extension and Proposed 40mph Speed Limit - Bullens Green Lane , 

Colney Heath.  

Dear Lisa,  

Further to your email  below regarding the proposals in Bullens Green Lane. I have had a 

response from the scheme engineer and after considering all of the comments received and 

the queries you have raised they have the following response:  

The proposal is in line with Speed Management Group consultation. However, if any road 

safety concerning speed issue still persists, considering the driver’s behaviour, road safety 

will look at the design again at a later stage. 

The scheme engineer has made the decision to progress this scheme to the implementation 

stage in its current form and in the coming weeks either a letter will be sent out to the 

affected area or site notices will be placed within the vicinity of the proposals. An 

advertisement in the local press will also be placed which will give you more information 

should you wish to comment further. 

 

 

Kind Regards,  

Luke Dunne He/Him 

TRO Officer | TRO Team (Highways) | Growth & Environment 

Hertfordshire County Council    

                   

Our vision is to create a cleaner, greener and healthier  

Hertfordshire, guided by our RISE values 
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From: clerk@colneyheathparishcouncil.gov.uk <clerk@colneyheathparishcouncil.gov.uk>  

Sent: 30 November 2023 15:11 

To: DMTRO <DMTRO@hertfordshire.gov.uk> 

Cc: John Hale <John.Hale@hertfordshire.gov.uk> 

Subject: RE: Proposed 30mph Speed Limit Extension and Proposed 40mph Speed Limit - Bullens Green Lane , 

Colney Heath.  

Importance: High 

Dear Luke, 

I am writing on behalf of the Colney Heath Parish Council who reviewed and debated 

the proposal at the Parish Council meeting earlier this month.  We have seen the 

response sent to you by the 4Colney Heath Residents Association and the Parish 

Council would like to support and endorse the view submitted.  

Councillors remain concerned about the confusing signage when driving in either 

direction of Bullens Green Lane and that it appears you can drive and a variety of 

speeds depending on which direction you are travelling, they have asked for this to be 

urgently looked into as a matter of urgency.   I have also been asked to highlight the 

lack of pavement at this location and that due to the new development and this lack 

of pavement the whole Council unanimously requests that the entire length of 

Bullens Green Lane be reduced to a 30mph.   

Kind regards  

Lisa 

Lisa Peters LGCI PSLCC CPFA CiLCA 

Clerk to the Council  

For and on behalf of  

Colney Heath Parish Council 
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